
LABOR WILL MAKE NOTORIOUS INTERSECTION IN MELBOURNE’S EAST 
SAFE 

 
The Albanese Labor Government will install traffic signals at a notorious intersection in 

Melbourne’s east, improving safety and cutting congestion. 

Our $10 million investment will plan for the signalisation of the High Street Road and Mowbray 

Drive intersection, which will improve the safety of vehicles, pedestrians and cyclists turning into 

High Street Road. 

The project is part of the Albanese and Allan Labor Governments’ joint $1.2 billion Road Blitz, with 
the Australian Government contributing $1 billion and the State Government contributing $200 
million. The $1 billion investment is a decision of government reflected in the 2025-26 Budget. 
 
This funding follows the Victorian Government’s existing near billion-dollar road blitz across the 

state.  

  

Peter Dutton’s Liberals have proven time and time again that they’re not willing to invest in the 

critical infrastructure Victorian communities need and give our state its fair share. 

  

Only a Labor Government will deliver for Victoria. 

 
Quotes attributable to the Minister for Infrastructure, Transport, Regional Development and 
Local Government Catherine King: 
 
“We’re giving Victorians the infrastructure they deserve after being short-changed by the former 

Coalition government.  
 
“We’re fixing roads right across the state; we’ve doubled our road maintenance funding to local 

councils, reinstated road maintenance indexation that was scrapped under the former government, 

and are investing heavily in our regions and cities.” 
 

Quotes attributable to Victorian Minister for Transport Infrastructure Gabrielle Williams: 
 
“As Melbourne’s population continues to grow, we are investing in critical projects that will create 

better journeys for motorists.” 

 

“We are getting on delivering vital road upgrades across wider Melbourne that will provide safer 

and faster journeys for motorists.” 
 
“After ten years of neglect from the Federal Liberal Government, it’s great to have a partner in 

Canberra that can find Victoria on a map and help deliver critical projects that people rely on every 

day.” 

 
Quotes attributable to Member for Aston Mary Doyle: 
 
“As a local who drives through this intersection regularly, I know building traffic signals will 
potentially save the lives of drivers, cyclists and pedestrians.” 
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